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From Yvonne Gribben Head Teacher



A SUCCESSFUL FIRST TERM!
[image: ]I can’t believe that we are almost at the end of the first term and ready to have our first holiday of the session.  Our children young people have been super adapting to all new routines that we have had to set due to COVID-19 with an increased focus on health and safety.  As you can see from the photographs below, our children and young people have adapted well to; hand washing routines, having their temperature taken, keeping to the left, learning to wait in a socially distanced queue, etc.
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[image: Resolutions? Simple. Be Kind. Stay Positive | HR Without Ego]We have maintained our core curricular routines as far as possible so our children and young people to help our children feel safe and settle them back into school life.  The key focus continues to be involving the children in being as independent as they can.  We have also had lots of successful events including our numeracy week and a self-service McMillan coffee morning.  Thank you so much for continuing to support such a worthwhile cause, particularly in these uncertain times.  As a school, we feel it is very important to continue to promote and develop citizenship skills through giving to others.

Unfortunately we have a few learners who have not returned to school due to various reasons and we would like to take this opportunity to send our best wishes and reassure them that we will continue to stay in close contact and offer support where we can.  

We have a new learner who has joined the upper primary this session and we extend a very warm welcome to him and his family.  We also welcome Mrs Stewart into Jura class to allow Mrs Bennett management time to support me in the smooth running of the school.  As always we rely on working in partnership with our families to ensure the very best for our children and young people, therefore if you require to speak to either myself, Mrs Bennett or your child’s class teacher, please do not hesitate to contact the school.


School Values
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COMMUNICATION/SEESAW
[image: ]  We are going to continue to augment the use of email this term as a communication method. Thank you very much for providing us with an up-to-date email address.  We will continue to use our text messaging service as well as sharing information via our Twitter and Apple Blossom page.  Our staff will also be undertaking training in the use of SEESAW over the next term as this will eventually replace the home school diary and learning journey as we move to Lockhart campus.  Please ensure that you download the SEESAW app onto your phone or tablet using either the App Store or Google play. If you are unsure of how to do this, please let us know and we will do our best to help. 
[image: Seesaw Expectations British School of Beijing, Shunyi]
	 [image: Amazon.com: Google Play gift code - give the gift of games, apps and more  (Email Delivery - US Only) Config: Gift Cards][image: Marketing Resources and Identity Guidelines - App Store - Apple Developer]

As soon as your child’s class teacher sends either a text message or email inviting you to join at the end of the week, please can you accept, this will let us know that you are connected.

A big Thank you to Mr Cooper who has helped to pilot connecting with the SEESAW app with Mrs Bennett for Jura class.

OUTDOOR LEARNING
[image: ][image: IMG_0616] Our classes have been making lots of use of their zoned outdoor space to deliver learning experiences.  As well as this our minibus outings have commenced and our children and young people have enjoyed accessing local parks, beaches and walks within the local community and our Lockhart campus plot at the Three Town’s Growers site in Ardrossan.   We have been posting lots of photographs on the Twitter feed to share with our families.  Below are some photographs of the learning spaces that we have developed outdoors.


PARENTS’ EVENINGS/REVIEW DATES
[image: ]Thank you for attending your parents’ evening telephone appointment, we know that it is not the same as having you face to face in school but we are trying our very best to ensure that we continue to share information about your child’s learning on a regular basis.  Instead of a Christmas report, we will have a further parents’ evening, the date of this will be confirmed nearer the time.





SCHOOL NURSE – KATRINA MOFFAT

[image: C:\Users\ygribben\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Word\IMG_0606.jpg]
Welcome to Katrina Moffat, our new school nurse who replaces Karen Muir.  Should you have any queries about continence products or any health concerns, please do not hesitate to contact her at Irvine’s Ballot Road clinic on 01294 272802.





OCTOBER HOLIDAY AND IN-SERVICE DAY
[image: ]School will be closed from Monday 12 to Friday 16 October for the October holiday.  
Monday 19 October is a staff in-service day. 
Pupils will return to school on Tuesday 20 October.


And Finally …… COVID-19
We are aware that infection rates are rising across the country, therefore:

[image: ]You must not send your child to school if they are displaying symptoms of Covid-19 and remember to inform the school if anyone within your family has been in contact with someone with confirmed coronavirus or if there has been a requirement for self-isolation.  

As most of our children and young people cannot indicate that they are unwell, it is important that you monitor them for signs and symptoms and it would be helpful if you carried out a regular temperature check.  As part of your child’s morning routine we will take their temperature as well as supporting hand-washing.

To ensure you are kept well-informed and get the latest updates about coronavirus please continue to visit www.nhsinform.scot/coronavirus

If your child attends school and they begin to display any symptoms as follows:

New continuous cough
Fever/High Temperature (37.8C or greater)

We will require to isolate them within a dedicated area within the school and phone you to come and collect them.  Due to minimising visitors to the school, there will be new procedures in place by office staff for the admission of people into school, please be patient with Mrs Watts and Mrs Tully as they carry out such procedures.  

Many Thanks.



School Values
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